Board of Firewards Meeting

March 1, 2007

Firewards present: D. Bowles, J. Hartley, H. Remick, S. Bross

Firefighters present: Chief Solomon, Asst. Chief Bowles, FF Bowles, FF Bellen, FF Tavares, Capt. Teryek

Public Present: None

Meeting Opened at 19:30

Minutes of the February 1, 2007 meeting were accepted as read.

Old Business:
South Tamworth Land Acquisition: Chief Solomon stated that he thinks we should thank the Thompsons and walk away from this deal. He believes that our filling in wet lands, even for training use, will cast a bad light on us with the Conservation Commission and other groups in town. Wetlands are a very sensitive issue right now. General discussion among the Firewards ensued. D. Bowles believes we should continue talking to DES about this case and obtain an informal opinion about whether filling them is reasonable and allowable. The consensus of the Board was to allow him to do that.

Hydrant Certification: Several people got information from their insurance companies to present to the Selectmen and the Town.

D. Bowles obtained the following information: Andover Insurance- change from ISO 9-8 would save $96.00. Middle Oak Insurance- $88.00. Vt Mututal $96.00. All based on 200,000 home greater than 1000 feet from hydrant but within 5 miles of a fire station.

J. Hartley spoke with Summit Insurance who stated savings would be $40.00 to $80.00.

D.K. Bowles  obtained the following: Vt Mutual $109.00. National Grange $52.00. Allstate $107.00. Also spoke to Beacon and MetLife but they only insure properties on paved roads within 1000 feet of a hydrant.

Chief Solomon thanked everyone and will take this to the Selectmen.

The Federation of Forest Fire Wardens meeting will be April 3 at our Station 0900 to 1500.

Chief Solomon reminded the Firewards that Candidates night is March 5 at 1900 at the Brett School.

Discussed floor drain. Chief Solomon proposed pouring a floor in the dry well and putting in a sump pump. Would use a drop cord from the ceiling to power the pump and run a hose out through the back wall to discharge above ground, thus being legal. Some discussion ensued. Firewards voted to proceed with this plan. 
J. Hartley asked about CDL class. Chief Solomon advised there was no new information. 

J. Hartley mentioned that the door on the Chocorua Station was still holding strong.

D. Bowles mentioned to FF Tavares that he still needs to take care of the trim on the Wonalancet Station.

New Business:
Discussion on the write up about Firewards in the Tamworth Civic News.

Chief Solomon noted that the Town Warrant is written differently this year. Our budget will be part of a Public Safety Budget and not its own article. There was a great deal of discussion about this and some concern about the mixing of our budget with others. Discussed whether or not to bring this up at Town meeting. The Firewards decided to see how things go at the meeting and what the Selectmen say about the reason for the change.
Chief Solomon presented SOG 504 “Backing”. SOG was reviewed and approved.

Chief Solomon presented SOG 505 “ Collision Investigation” SOG was reviewed and approved with the following change: 505.3.3 Should the Chief be involved in an accident, he/ she shall turn the investigation over to an outside agency such as the Sheriff’s Department or another Fire Department. The Board of Firewards.
The Firewards fell we should have training on both hand signals for backing and traffic direction. Chief Solomon will see to it.

Discussed Motorola Radio problems. Chief Solomon advised that his radio as well as others from around the State have be sent back to Motorola for testing.

Chief Solomon noted that between now and the next Firewards meeting Town meeting will pass and we will have a budget. He would like to buy spare batteries for the portables and a non-contact infrared thermometer. Firewards approved purchase of two spare batteries and the thermometer.
Chief Solomon brought up the personnel who are on the roster but do not attend meetings, trainings, or calls. These people were all contacted last year and spoken to about this. Many gave reasons like poor turn-out gear or poor pager. These were all corrected, but the people have not started participating. Chief Solomon feels strongly that this causes several problems. First they have gear that we could otherwise give to more active people. Second they have no idea what is going on at the Fire Department and if they show up to a call now, would not be able to safely participate. The By-Laws require them to come before the Board of Firewards and for the Board to decide what to do, if anything. The Board directed Chief Solomon to request the personnel in question to come to the next Firewards meeting.

Chief Solomon stated that he has a personnel issue to discuss and suggested the Board go into executive session.

John Hartley moved the Board enter non-public session under RSA 91-A:3 II(c) at 21:35. Seconded by H. Remick. All members present voted in the affirmative.
[ Minutes of Non-public session have been sealed]
Motion was made by S. Bross to return to public session at 21:53. Seconded by H. Remick. All members present voted in the affirmative.

Motion was made by H. Remick to seal the minutes of the non-public session under RSA 91-A:3 III. Seconded by J. Hartley. All members present voted in the affirmative.

D. Bowles noted that he put reflective tape on the broken hydrant in front of the building. He is working on getting the welding done.

Discussed shoveling hydrants. Felt it was too late this year to do anything formal. Will look at them after this coming storm and if necessary, have a work detail to shovel them. Will also talk to the road agent about clearing in front of them as his crews clean up after a storm.

Meeting adjourned at 22:06

